
 

 

Notice of Motion – January 15th, 2025 
 
Moved by:  Councillor Brad Butt   
Seconded by:  Councillor Dipika Damerla 
 
 
 
Whereas Hizb ut Tahrir, a terrorist group, has scheduled a conference to be held somewhere in 

the City of Mississauga on January 18, 2025 and; 

Whereas many Governments throughout the world have declared the Hizb ut Tahrir a 

terrorist group and are banned from those countries and; 

Whereas the City of Mississauga has refused to rent or permit gatherings in its buildings for use 

by this group for over ten years due to past hate speech against our country and its citizens 

and; 

Whereas the Global Imams Council has written to the Minister of Public Safety also objecting to 

this event taking place and has urged Public Safety Canada to "intervene and prevent this event 

from taking place" and; 

Whereas Mayor Carolyn Parrish has written to the Global Imams Council stating that "this 

extremist group's hateful ideology in no way reflects the values or beliefs of our Muslim 

residents, who stand for peace, respect, and harmony and play a vital role in our city" and; 

Whereas the presence of Hizb ut Tahrir is extremely objectionable to democracy loving 

Canadians and residents of Mississauga" and; 

Therefore be it resolved that Mississauga City Council expresses its objection to the presence 

of Hizb ut Tahrir in Mississauga and call on the Federal Government to intercede with security 

staff to block this conference and ban in Canada, Hizb ut Tahrir and list it as a terrorist 

organization. 

 

 
 
 
Brad Butt, Councillor, Ward 11 


